EARTH REMEDIATION SERVICES

a division of Earth Burners, Inc.
P.O. Box 16083
Duluth, Minnesota 55816

March 1, 1994

Chris Saari

Department of Natural Resources
Northwest District

Box 125, Hwy 70 West

Brule, WI 54820

(715) 372-4866

RE:  Quarterly Progress Report for the Moose Junction Lounge LUST Investigation near Dairyland,
WI. Wisconsin Unique ID# 0301.

Dear Mr. Saari:

Earth Remediation Services (ERS) presents this Quarterly Progress Report as required by Administrative
Order No. NWD-92-023. The following actions were completed in late 1993 and early 1994:

* The WDNR was provided with a Remedial Action Plan,
* Groundwater sampling and review associated analytics,

* At the request of the WDNR an addendum was prepared and attached to the Remedial
Action Plan to include groundwater remediation by converting monitoring well MW-2
into a recovery well at the WDNR’s request,

* Initialize an Annual Report which will include the third and forth groundwater sampling
event results.

To reduce contaminants to WDNR prescribed levels, ERS plans to install a recovery pump and remove
a calculated eight pore volumes of groundwater. The system will be installed in either April or May
(after any possible freezing weather conditions have past). The system will include air diffusion to
remediate the recovered groundwater as noted in the January 4, 1994 letter to the WDNR. Since the
interim action excavation in June, 1993; the levels in nearby MW-1 have been reduced by 75%.
Although the levels have dropped in MW-2 as well, the GRO contamination is at 140 ppm with benzene
greater than two ppm. If you have any questions concerning any aspect of this progress report, please
call me at (218) 628-0248 during business hours.

Sincerely,

WoB2dA

Roger W. Biebl
Project Hydrogeologist
Earth Remediation Services

cc: John Anderson, DILHR
Specialist in Petroleum Impacted Soil & Water Remediation



